
PROPOSED                                   July 12, 2023 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. 

with Supervisors Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, William Klumph, Johnathan Leyshon and Solicitor James 

Nevant present. 

The pledge to the flag was performed. 

There were eleven residents present. 

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon to dispense 

with the reading and approve the minutes of the June 14, 2023, Regular Meeting. The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, announced another full-time police officer had been hired and 

the Township offices are being painted and new ceiling tiles installed where needed. 

The Fire Department and the Police Department reports were given by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, reported the following building permits – Johnson Industries, 

6774 Orangeville Road – greenhouse, Carson, 2350 Shadow Drive – fence, Shallow Creek Kennels, 6572 

Seneca Road – storage building. 

A motion to pay the bills totaling $85,423.94 and the June, 2023, payroll totaling $60,018.63 (3 payrolls) 

was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon. The motion 

was passed unanimously.  

There was no correspondence. 

There was no old business. 

A motion to hire Greenawalt Excavating to demolish and excavate 3600 Saranac Drive was made by 

Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon.  Motion was unanimously 

approved.   

A motion by Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, to hire IAG Consulting, LLC, to update and install 

booster station generator.  The motion was second by William Klumph, Supervisor.  The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

There was a short discussion concerning construction of Dollar General and the Caszatt property located 

at 2785 Tamarack Drive. 

Resident, Dennis Sump, asked why Township police incidents are never in the newspapers.  The Solicitor 

stated the police departments do not notify the newspapers.  Mike Kilcoyne said the Sharon Herald calls 

the 911 Center each morning asking if anything is going on in the County. 

Chairman Chalupka made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m.  The motion was seconded by 

Johnathan Leyshon and passed unanimously. 

 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


